
PREFACE 

This publication contains a number of papers solicited by the Agronomy Society of New 
Zealand to address issues of concern and interest to pea growers, which were presented to a pea 
symposium organised in conjunction with the 1985 Agronomy Society Annual Conference at 
Lincoln College, Canterbury. 

In addition it contains a paper (Greenwood and McNamara) presented separately at the 
Annual Conference, and a paper on cultivar development (Jermyn) which was solicited 
subsequently. 

The Agronomy Society was very pleased to invite Mr Geoffrey Gent, Director of the 
Processors and Growers Research Organisation, Peterborough, England, to update New Zealand 
producers on the recent dramatic increases in pea production in Europe, and would like to express 
thanks to the following sponsor organisations which enabled Mr Gent's visit: Dalgety Crown Ltd., 
James Meehan and Sons Ltd., Pyne Gould Guinness Ltd., and Wrightson NMA. 

Thanks are also due to the following people in connection with the Symposium and this 
publication: Mr D.H. Crabb, Lincoln College; Mr Howard Bezar, Crop Research Division, 
D.S.I.R; and the D.S.I.R. typing staff- Miss Audrey White, Mrs Sherryn Kelly, Mrs Alison 
Martin and Miss Maree McKenzie. 

We would also like to express our appreciation to the authors for their contributions and their 
co-operation in keeping to deadlines. 

Bill Jermyn 
Gillian Wratt 
Editors 
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